ASLA Board

Meeting Minutes

September 2, 2003

7:00 pm @ Schwartz Road Park
Attendees:  Jerry Lengen, Dave Bowen, Robin Hallagan, Mike Musser, Steve Bishop, Pablo Terra, Linda Cash, Steve Millar, Janet Gosche, Sherry St. John and Mike Lawler

Introduction

· New Faces - Mike introduced Sherry St. John as the acting ASLA Inhouse Director.  Sherry’s job is to be the focal point for all communication to/from the Inhouse coaches.  Welcome aboard Sherry and thanks for pitching-in!

· Opening Day – Shawn Kohler is championing the activities for Opening Day fall 2003.  Dozens of donuts, gallons of coffee and orange drink will be available, courtesy of ASLA, to all of ASLA on Saturday, September 6th.  Shawn has pulled together numerous volunteers to help with this wonderful event.

· Rainouts – Lora Bohn setup an ASLA rainout hotline w/ Century Telephone.  The number is only to be provided to coaches, as only one call can be accepted at a time.  

· Steve Bishop, ASLA Fields Director, is responsible for determining if Schwartz Road Park is playable.  He will check the fields on Saturdays at 7:30am and update the hotline accordingly.  Also, he will contact Mike L. and/or Steve T. to update the ASLA website.

· Still need to address weeknight games.

· If fields are playable, coaches should use their discretion during rough weather.

· Any sign of lightning in the area prior to start of a game, requires the game to be postponed for least 30 minutes.  Occurrence of lightning in the area after the game has started will result in postponement of the game.

· Travel teams will make every attempt to play their games if the ASLA Fields Director indicates the fields playable.

Fall Registration

· Mike submitted ASLA registration information to OYSAN on 8/30/03.  Roughly 630 players and 50 coaches;  

· OYSAN indicated satisfaction that ASLA registration was accurate and early.  (Good job team!)

Referees

· Pablo is in the process of scheduling referees for the first 3-4 weeks of the season.  He is conducting (2) 20-30 minute review sessions with the ASLA referees this Thursday and Friday.

· Pablo is working with Robin and Sherry to finalize “ASLA Rules” for inhouse coaches and referees.

· Thanks to Janet & Mike M. for coordinating referees shirts!  

Financials

· Dave distributed current financial statement for ASLA;

· Numerous expenses still need to be processed for this season (Expenses related to: uniforms, fields, referees, Opening Day, etc.)

Wrap-up

· Meeting adjourned to focus on getting Schwartz Road Park ready for Opening Day.

Thanks to all that attended!

